Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, June 16, 2020 Using ZOOM

Selectmen: Charyl Reardon, Scott Rice

Staff: Judy Welch, Ryan Oleson

Public: Alicia Mellor, Cheryl Bourassa, Barbara Avery, Bill Waterhouse, Melissa Sabourn, Patrick Griffin,

Steve, Marcus Corey, Barbara Conn

Scott called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.

Minutes of the June 2, 2020 Meeting:

Charyl motioned to accept the minutes of the June 2, 2020 Selectmen's Meeting and sign them at the office. Scott seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Joint Minutes of the June 5, 2020 Meeting:

Charyl motioned to accept the joint minutes and joint non-public minutes of the June 5 2020 Joint Selectmen's Meeting and sign them at the office. Scott seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Bob Gagne/NH Seabees and Beyond/Ingalls Memorial Bench:

The Board reviewed a draft of the design for the memorial bench to be installed at Soldier's Park in memory of Jeffrey Ingalls. Charyl motioned to accept the draft as presented. Scott seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Email/Joel & Lee Freeman/Letter to Postal Service:

The residents on Merrill Access Road and Stone Dam Road in Towns of Thornton and Woodstock would like to get a mail route extension. Joel and Lee Freeman have submitted a proposed letter and a signed U.S. Postal Service Petition for a change in rural delivery for the Board to review. Joel and Lee are asking both the Thornton Select Board and the Woodstock Select Board to write a letter in support of this. Charyl motion to prepare a letter of support and sign at the office. Scott seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Parks and Playground:

Charyl has worked with Mike and Judy to create Covid-19 signage for all the parks. The signs have been sent to the printer. Charyl is hoping to open all the parks up with proper signage by the end of the week. Charyl noted that the playground will remain. closed.

Mirror Lake Access:

The Board has been working with legal counsel to determine if the Town has any authority to regulate Mirror Lake. Charyl would like to amend the motion, that was made on June 2nd, to reopen Mirror Lake to the residents of Thornton and Woodstock to *reopen Mirror Lake to the public with proper signage*. Scott seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

The public was able to participate remotely over Zoom by going to www.zoom.us, using the Zoom App on a cellphone, or on a landline calling 1-646-558-8656 Password: 619517 and entering Meeting ID: 955 8389 8297 Password: 619517. If the public were unable to access the meeting, they were asked to call 603-348-8752 for assistance.

Marcus has purchased the funeral home property and plans to turn it into an event venue. Given the Covid-19 Pandemic and regulations put out by the Governor Marcus has offered to host weddings that would normally be held in the parks in his backyard if needed.

Patrick questioned why the Board was spending money on a lawyer for Mirror Lake again. Patrick remembers there being a conversation pertaining to this a few years ago.

Patrick questioned when the Board was going back to regular meetings. Scott noted that the Board is waiting to see what the second wave of the pandemic does. Scott does not anticipate going back to regular meetings for a while.

Charyl motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 5:22 p.m. Scott seconded the motion and the vote was

affirmative.

June 30, 2020